EXETER GYMNASTICS CLUB - TRUSTEES MEETING
Wednesday 13th May 2015
Present:      Tim Johns (Chair)
Yvonne Budd
Mike Euridge
Richard Franks
Michelle Hamilton-Kendall
Alan Cleave
1. Apologies;  Vikki Jehu.
2. Building Works Update
Mike praised the builders for the efficiency and keeping the area clear allowing ease of access of members to the gym cb. However, he did have some bad news with regards the forecourt of the new build. When the builders started digging down for the foundations for supports to be erected, they had to dig a lot further down than was anticipated to over 3.5 metres and as they were doing so, the ground was caving in from the sides —where we walk along path into building now. Having taken advice from the building inspector, an additional cost of £10,000 will be incurred for getting this work complete. Unfortunately this is not attributable to anyone, as until the builders started digging down, nobody would have been aware of what the foundations would be like. Mike said the building will look great when complete and far exceeds his expectations.
3.
Additional Funding
Tim will approach HSBC, once loan has come through, asking for an additional £10,000 explaining that works can't proceed without additional work being done. Trustees were all in agreement that an overhaul of membership would need to be discussed as a way of covering this shortfall and covering additional repayment of loan to bank. It wasagreed that once Malta fundraising was complete, we would contact members explaining situation and asking for additional monies. So letters/emails to members would not be sent yet.
Tim confirmed that HSBC legal department were now happy with the information given to them and was now with their securities department, but he was speaking to them tomorrow morning. Exeter City Council money should be with us quite quickly now works has started and should be made before Yvonne goes on holiday next week. Alan asked if there were likely to be any issues with money from the Council, but Tim thought this was all in hand now and can see work has started. Alan also asked about furnishing the new building and it is hoped this is what will be funded by money raised from Members. Mike will approach Stoneman and Bowker for a quote for flooring nearer the time.
It was also suggested we look at asking members/local firms to contribute to furnishing the new build. As well as asking for prizes for a Grand Draw - i.e. balloon flights, holiday vouchers etc by using past members and contacts.
4     Any Other Business
Internet Banking: Yvonne asked Trustees to sign registration documents to get this up and running.
8.    Date of next meeting
Tuesday 2nd June at 6:00pm.
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